



# SHARK BARRIER FUNDING WELCOME

The Town has welcomed the news that the State government will fund the cost of a replacement shark barrier for Cottesloe beach, now that the original barrier has reached the end of its useful life.

Cottesloe was an early adopter of this form of shark mitigation, with the Town meeting the full cost of installation and maintenance over the first five years. The shark barrier at Cottesloe Main Beach has been hugely popular every summer since it was first installed. The State's contribution to peace-of-mind swimming is welcomed by the Cottesloe community and the many hundreds of thousands of visitors we welcome to Cottesloe beach every year.



### **COUNCIL MEETINGS**

Council Agenda Forums are usually held on the third Tuesday of the month at 6pm and Council Meetings are usually held on the fourth Tuesday of the month at 6pm at Cottesloe Civic Centre, 109 Broome Street, Cottesloe.

Full details of Council Meetings are available on our website at www.cottesloe.wa.gov.au/council-meetings/. Agendas are available at the Civic Centre and on our website. The next Council Meeting is on Tuesday, 27 August.

### SEA VIEW GOLF CLUB - CONSULTATION

At the April 2024 Ordinary Meeting, Council resolved to engage the community to gather feedback on the Town's Sea View Golf Club (SVGC) club house redevelopment. The club house is in need of upgrade and presents an opportunity to deliver greater amenity for golfers and for other members of the community. Feedback will allow Council to understand what our community wants in terms of outcomes and complementary uses for potential inclusion in the redevelopment of the facilities.

The Town invites all members of our community to participate in an online survey, available from Monday, 19 August to Monday, 16 September (11pm) 2024.

We also invite our community to come and have a chat with the project team on Saturday, 31 August 2024;

- . 8 to 10am at Sea View Golf Course (outside the Pro Shop)
- . 10am to 12pm at Napoleon Street, Cottesloe
- . 10am to 12pm on the corner of Grant and Marmion Street, Cottesloe (outside café)

A drop-in Visioning Session, to further develop aspirations and priorities for the project, based on community needs, will be held on Saturday, 31 August 2024 from 4 to 6pm at Anderson Pavilion, Harvey Field.

Find out more from Monday, 19 August at https://cottesloe.engagementhub.com.au/.

## GREEN INFRASTRUCTURE STRATEGY - CLOSING SOON

There is still time to have your say on the Town's Green Infrastructure Strategy. Thank you to everyone who has already provided their feedback. The online survey is available at Engage Cottesloe (https://engage.cottesloe.wa.gov.au/) and is open until Sunday, 25 August 2024 (11pm).

The Natural Areas Management Plan and Street Tree Masterplan form part of the Strategy. If supported, the Strategy could lead to Council adopting policies to protect trees on private property. The Street Tree Masterplan includes how we deal with the replacement of Norfolk Island pine trees, as they fail – through age or by reason of disease. These issues have been the subject of discussion within the community and residents are encouraged to review the documents to find out more information and to have a say. If required, a hard copy of the survey is available from the Town's Administration office.

#### CITIZEN OF THE YEAR AWARDS

Nominations for the 2025 Community Citizen of the Year Awards are now open. Each year the Town acknowledges individuals and local organisations that have made an outstanding contribution during the year or contribute to the local community year after year.

The Town of Cottesloe is calling for nominations for Community Citizen of the Year, Young Community Citizen of the Year – Youth (at least 16 years of age), Senior Citizen of the Year (over 65 years of age) and Active Citizenship – Group or Event.

We encourage you to nominate someone who makes our community a better place! Find out more and make a nomination at www.citizenshipawards.com.au. Nominations close 31 October 2024.

### JOHN BLACK DUNE PARK – DOGS ON LEAD

The Town would like to advise that Council has declared that John Black Dune Park is no longer a dog exercise area. Dogs on lead are welcome in the park but should be clear of the skate park area. This declaration is aimed at ensuring the safety of all users of the park. For information on dog exercise areas in the Town and dog owner's responsibilities visit our website at www.cottesloe.wa.gov.au (under Residents/Ranger Services). Thank you for your understanding and cooperation.

